
Community Council Meeting Agenda 2015/2016 
 

Thursday, January 21, 2016/4:00pm/HJH Room 115  

Call to Order at   4:00 pm/Roll Call 

Kendra Smith present   

Karel Nelson present 

Kerry Bishop present 

Doug Wagstaff present   

  

Melissa Farnworth present 

Vernalei Jacobsen present 

Richerd Heaps absent 

Becky Heiner absent

Members of the public: 

Review/Approval of Previous Minutes: Kendra Smith 

 

Officer Mike Millet— Crosswalk on 3500 S. and SNAP Safe Walk Route  

 

Erik Brondum P.E. from West Valley City Public Works came. He discussed the cross guard that 

would most likely be put in 3500 S. by Deann Dr. for student to cross 3500 S. to get to Hunter 

Jr. next year. He said this was a UDOT, West Valley City, and Salt Lake County operation since 

3500 S. was a state road. It will most like be a crossing guard that the student push a button 

and it flashes red to stop traffic, it stays red while the cross, and then flashes allowing cars to 

move forward if there are no children present. There is one on 4700 S. by the 4000 W 

intersection. They hope to have it ready or something else for the next school year, but there 

are no promises.  

6400 W. was mentioned as a possible problem for crossing due to lighting, lack of sidewalks, 

and only one crosswalk. Mr. Brondum stated like everything money is an issue although safety 

is a major concern, money is a bottom line. He was aware of the sidewalk issues on 6400 W. 

and 6000 W. as well as 4700 S. 

The Walking Pool App was discussed as a possibility for students and parents to help with safe 

route walking. Also, we need to determine and go online to draw our SNAP Safe Walk Route. It 

will probably be an April project. 

 

2016/2017 Course Selection Process – Hawk Showcase 

The Community Council will have representation at the Hawk Showcase to promote the 

Community Council to our incoming seventh grade parents. Shifts were made as Kendra took 
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the first 45 minutes, Vernalei the second 45 minutes, and Melissa taking the last 45 minutes. 

Kirby and Doug would be there to help and greet parents. The Community Council would pass 

out cookies and the Information sheet done by Marni Allred about Community Councils for 

Real People. More cookies were ordered this year since we ran out the last 15 minutes or so 

last year. 

Next Year’s LAND Trust Plan Ideas 

We spoke about not doing AVID next year because of the changes in boundaries and the 

unknowns with that, plus Hunter Jr., was involved in the accreditation process which would 

involve many of the teachers that might be called upon to help with the AVID program. We 

want to do the AVID program right. With all the variables and accreditation it might be better 

to put the AVID program off a year.  

We discussed putting the money towards more Chromebooks so that we can try to get a one-

to-one-ratio of students to Chromebooks. This will help in the classrooms and the Advisory 

period as we use more technology in the classrooms for interventions and in our teaching. 

 

Next Meeting Scheduled: February 18 

Items for next meeting agenda— 

Adjourn Meeting:    


